

2. NEW BRIGHTON ROAD CYCLEWAY IMPROVEMENTS (AVONDALE ROAD TO WAINONI ROAD)

The Consultation Leader sought Board approval to proceed to final design, tender and construction of the proposed cycle facility improvements in New Brighton Road from Avondale Road to Wainoni Road.

Gail Sheriff moved:

"To recommend to the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee that a public meeting be held to hear concerns of residents and that the Chairperson seek speaking rights."

The motion was seconded by Carole Evans and when put to the meeting was declared **carried** on division no 1 on the casting vote of the Chairperson, by 6 votes to 5, the voting being as follows:

For (6): Andrews, Burt, Evans, Hammond, Sheriff and the Chairperson's casting vote.

Against (5): James, Kellaway, Lea, Rowlands, Williams.

The Board **decided** to recommend to the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee:

- 1. That a public meeting be held to hear concerns of residents.
- 2. That the Chairperson seek speaking rights.